
April 30, 2013

William Braun
c/o Leslie Williams
Charlotte Central School
408 Hinesburg Road
Charlotte, VT 05445

Dear William:

Congratulations on writing one of the top three essays in the state for the Hunger Free Vermont 
Amazing School Meals Writing Contest. This is a great accomplishment for you and for everyone 
at Charlotte Central School!  Your essay is both entertaining and informative -- I can almost taste 
the delicious school meal you describe.

As Lieutenant Governor, I commend you for your efforts.  School meals are an important part of 
a great education.

Sincerely,

Phil Scott


